Norris Arm

Box 157

Newfoundland

A0G 3M0                                     

Tel 709 653 2152

The Auditor General of Canada

Commissioner of the Environment and Sustainable Development

Attention: Petitions

240 Sparks Street

Ottawa, Ontario

K1A 0G6

Dear Auditor General,

This is my petition under the Auditor General Act.  

My wife, Margaret, developed breast cancer at the young age of 39 years.  We were living in the rural community of Norris Arm, Newfoundland where the air is clean and the environment is healthy.  I became very concerned because of the large amount of cancer in the community and wanted to know what was causing it.  I started to investigate why there was excessive cancer in the town and I found that out of sixty-two electrical transformers in Norris Arm, there were incidents of cancer located close to sixty of them.

I found that the closer people lived to the transformers, the more likely they were to develop cancer.  I told the Mayor of Norris Arm about my findings and he sent letters to one hundred and fifty other towns located in the Province.  Ninety towns responded and they all found similar results with more cancer cases the closer people lived to transformers.  I found scientific research that indicates that electrical fields and electro magnetic fields cause cancer and these fields are generated from electrical transformers and power lines.  Our home had power lines running very close to the house until Newfoundland Power moved them away to a safer distance.   

During the last several years, I have spent a great amount of my time alerting the public and local, provincial and federal officials about the danger.  I have asked government officials to research the problems and start an inquiry into the situation, but they have failed to act.  After watching her suffer for many years, my wife died from cancer just before Christmas of 2005.  The citizens of Newfoundland, my children and I deserve and request answers to several questions:

1. Which government departments have a responsibility to ensure the safety of the public from dangers caused by powerlines and transformers?  Are they aware of the links to cancer and other adverse health effects such as depression and suicide?  Why are they not warning the public about these dangers?

2. What did the Ministry of Health and other responsible authorities do with the information, after they were notified about my discoveries and the findings of many other Municipalities in Newfoundland, about the links between cancer, powerlines and transformers in Newfoundland?

3. Did the responsible authorities conduct any research or investigations to discover if my observations were correct and whether transformers and powerlines were causing cancer and other ill health?  If not, why not?

4. If no research has been conducted into the probable relationship between transformers and cancer in Newfoundland, would the responsible authorities immediately cause an investigation by credible, independent scientific and epidemiology specialists to determine if there is an increased risk of cancer from electrical transformers and powerlines?

5. I request that the Minister of Health provide me with the ten most important documents that his Ministry possesses, which indicate that electrical fields and electromagnetic fields cause cancer and ill health.

6. Is the Minister of the Environment aware of the harm to health that is caused by electrical fields and electromagnetic radiation?  What has his Ministry done to warn Canadians about the danger and what protective measures has his Ministry put in place to ensure the future environmental safety of Canadians?

7. Is the Prime Minister aware of the harm to health that is being caused by electro magnetic radiation?  Has he been fully briefed about the serious dangers posed by EMR?  If he has been briefed, who conducted the briefing?  If not, which responsible authorities have failed to provide this important information, or has he chosen not to be made aware of the serious dangers to Canadian citizens?  Has his Government any plans to protect Canadians from the terrible effects of electro magnetic radiation?

8. Modern electrical appliances, electrical devices and house wiring systems cause varying amounts of electrical fields and electro magnetic radiation inside people’s homes.  Why have the responsible authorities not conducted educational programs to warn all Canadian citizens about the health dangers posed and provided mitigation information to ensure better public safety?

9. Would the responsible authorities tell me what the minimum distance should be between a typical house electrical power transformer and living accommodation, to ensure safety from electrical fields and electro magnetic fields?  How has that distance been decided and does it comply with the scientific precautionary principle?

10. I have been advised that ground current electricity (also known as stray voltage) may be part of the electrical pollution problem that is affecting homes in Newfoundland.  Would the responsible authorities explain to me what this is and what causes it?  What percentage of electricity in Newfoundland flows back to sub-stations via the ground instead of the distribution system?  What can be done to stop ground current from happening?

11. What research has been conducted by the responsible authorities to discover and analyze the health damaging effects of ground current electricity?  What were the results of any testing and what recommendations were made to control the problem and make citizens safer?

I have tried my best to inform the people of Newfoundland about the dangers of transformers, powerlines and electro magnetic radiation.  I have often spoken on radio programs and have been reported in several newspaper stories in order to disclose the dangers.  It is now time for the responsible authorities to answer questions on the health harm that EMR is causing in our communities.  It seems that various government departments are failing to protect the public.  

I have attached several documents to help you to understand my situation better and to show you some of the dangers from electro magnetic radiation.  If you would like to learn more about these dangers I recommend visiting the internet web site www.powerwatch.org.uk . Please ensure that those government officials who are responsible for the safety and education issues of electro magnetic radiation properly address my concerns.

Yours sincerely,

Gerry Higgins

